
 

 

 

                                                                    County Commissioner for Access to Learning 
                                                                                                                 2 Staffordshire Place 

                                                Tipping Street 
                                                          Stafford 
                                                      ST16 2DH 
                  Telephone Direct:  01785 278787 
                              Facsimile:  01785 278656 

       Email:  andrew.marsden@staffordshire.gov.uk 
 

                  Please ask for:  Andrew Marsden 
 
 
 
 
My ref:  SOAT/AM/KR Your ref:  3149399 Date:  17 January 2017 
 
 
Dear Mr Salter 
 
Re: APP/P3420/W/16/3149399 
 
During the period between the submission of my Proof of Evidence and now, county council officers 
have continued to develop the scheme to enlarge St Mary’s CE (VA) Primary School, Mucklestone to 
ensure sufficient school places, in accordance with our statutory duties. 
 
Continued discussions have resulted in a school expansion scheme that can be delivered for a 
significantly lower cost than that originally estimated. Furthermore, the scheme could be delivered 
without the £297,837 contribution for primary school places sought from this development.  
A contribution is still necessary towards the provision of additional secondary school places at 
Madeley High School.   
 
The appellant has been advised and the Section 106 will, therefore, be finalised with a contribution 
only towards secondary school places. 
 
As a result, I will by no later than Friday 20 January provide a supplementary proof of evidence to 
replace the proof that is in your possession.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Andrew Marsden 
County Commissioner for Access to Learning 


